
MCFN Email/Updated Comments. 
 
From: Abby LaForme <Abby.LaForme@mncfn.ca>  
Sent: November 28, 2024 10:48 AM 
To: Mark Kluge <mkluge@townofgrandvalley.ca> 
Cc: Ryan Smith <ryan@garafarm.com>; Meghan Townsend <mtownsend@townofgrandvalley.ca>; Adam 
LaForme <Adam.LaForme@mncfn.ca> 
Subject: RE: File Z06-2024 68 Water Street GRAND VALLEY 
 
sophospsmartbannerend  
Good Morning Mark,  
 
I have spoken to MCFN DOCA’s Archaeological Manager, Adam LaForme and he said with the project 
being in MCFN traditional land use area, he is willing to waive the required Stage 1 Archaeological 
Assessment but with guidelines to follow.  
 
Please see the attached revised comment letter for your information.  
 
Thank you  
 

Abby (LaForme) Lee  (she/her)  
Consultation Coordinator,  
Department of Consultation and Accommodation  

 
Mississaugas of the Credit First Nation  
Mailing: 2789 Mississauga Road, Hagersville, ON, N0A1H0  
Physical: 4065 Hwy. #6, Hagersville, ON, N0A1H0  
Web: www.mncfn.ca  
Facebook: Mississaugas of the Credit First Nation  
Ph: 905-768-4260  Ext: 1602  
 
I choose to work flexibly and am sending this message now because it works for me. Feel free to 
read, act on or respond at a time that works for you.  
 

Disclaimer  
The Mississaugas of the Credit First Nation (MCFN) asserts the right to maintain stewardship on our 
ancestral homelands which includes the right to protect the lands and waters that sustain and 
support the life and health of all. Historically, and without our consent, MCFN homelands have 
been industrialized to the point where cumulative effects have already surpassed the point of a 
questionable future for coming generations. In this era of reconciliation, building a renewed 
relationship with First Nation peoples based on recognition of rights, respect and partnership, 
MCFN fully expect legal obligations with the body of the politic to adhere to National interests and 
engage MCFN in all future development taking place within our ancestral lands.  
 

https://us-west-2.protection.sophos.com/?d=mncfn.ca&u=aHR0cDovL3d3dy5tbmNmbi5jYQ==&i=NjNkZWFjYjJlYzg4NTU0MjIxYzAyYmMz&t=dzZjQjB5R0hpd1Jpek9mb3FiZFNkWlEvaHpPYW5rRkN4QXllWlBGU0ErND0=&h=256c557b26ef4c889859487b3f89408c&s=AVNPUEhUT0NFTkNSWVBUSVaqVFSh1zlpQWvbXxgqXfWQ3C-GkrtBLU3FNm-Q-hoyJg


This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the use of the 
individual or entity to whom they are addressed. If you are not the intended recipient you are 
notified that disclosing, copying, distributing or taking any action in reliance on the contents of this 
information is strictly prohibited. Please note that any views or opinions presented in this email are 
solely those of the author and do not necessarily represent those of the Mississaugas of the Credit 
First Nation.  
 
From: Mark Kluge <mkluge@townofgrandvalley.ca>  
Sent: Wednesday, November 27, 2024 4:58 PM 
To: Abby LaForme <Abby.LaForme@mncfn.ca> 
Cc: Ryan Smith <ryan@garafarm.com>; Meghan Townsend <mtownsend@townofgrandvalley.ca>; Mark 
Kluge <mkluge@townofgrandvalley.ca> 
Subject: File Z06-2024 68 Water Street GRAND VALLEY  
 
Hello Abby  
 
I hope this email finds you well.  
 
I am following up on the voice message I left you yesterday and my Oct 29/24 email 
(attached) regarding the requirement for a Stage 1 Archaeological Study to be 
completed for Zoning Amendment file Z06-2024 (68 Water Street GRAND VALLEY).  
 
Council deliberated on the Zoning Application in Council yesterday and DEFERRED the 
application pending confirmation that the MNCFN still requires a Stage 1 Archaeological 
Study be completed for this application.   
 
Could you please respond by Friday November 29th at 4:30PM, via email, stating 
that you still require the study.  
 
If we do not receive this confirmation, it will be assumed that the MNCFN does not 
require the study to be completed and the Zoning By-law can be passed.  
 
Thank you for your co-operation in this matter and I look forward to your response.  
 
Any questions please advise.  
 

Regards,  

Mark H. Kluge MCIP RPP,  Town Planner  

Town of Grand Valley   5 Main Street North   GRAND VALLEY   ON   L9W 5S6  

Tel: (519) 928-5652  Ext. 225  Fax: (519) 928- 2275   mkluge@townofgrandvalley.ca  
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